Town of Sutton

Sewer Commission Meeting
September 16, 2015

Members Present: Neal Crites
Larry Wiersma
Carl Licopoli
Donald Obuchowski
Amanda Perreault

The meeting was opened at 4:00 P.M. by Neal Crites.

The first order of business was to welcome Carl Licopoli to the Sewer Commissioner Board and to thank
James Dwyer for his time served as Clerk of the Commission.

The next order of business is to approve the minutes of 03-11-2014. Larry Wiersma made a motion,
seconded by Neal. Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Re-organization.
Larry Wiersma made a motion to keep Neal as the Chairmen, Larry Wiersma as Vice Chairman and Carl

Licopoli as Clerk. Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Exploratory Committee.

The Town Administrator with the Board of Selectman recommended to establish an exploratory
committee for the purpose to extend sewer from pleasant valley villas to the Sutton School. The present
committee consists of Donald Obuchowski, Robert Recor, Ken Smith, Robert Largesse and Roger
Raymond.

Neal made a motion to appoint Carl Licopoli to the Exploratory Committee. Motion Passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Project Updates:
¢ Blackstone Street- Generator has been installed and awaiting the electrical phase. The last
phase will be digging out storage tanks.

o Market 32- Will be opening at the end of October.

o Leland Hill Estates- Last 14 Units are extending to the sewer and water.

e Pleasant Valley Villa’s- Are in phase 3. Water and Sewer extension to 33 Units.

e Wal-Mart in Northbridge- In the design phase and will be considering tying into the

Sutton Sewer System.

The next order of business: Old Business.
e Make a calendar for all upcoming events.
e Updated commissioners on bylaws and policy.
e Updating on the Website.

The next order of business: New Business.
o Next meeting will be held on October 21* at 4:00P. M.

Neal moved to adjourn. Carl seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:50 P.M.
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